THE SALFORD TRAVEL PARTNERSHIP

MINUTES

MEETING : WEDNESDAY 7TH SEPTEMBER, 2005.

Present :           John Barlow  JB (Chairman)         Salford primary Care Trust

                          Phillip Robinson PR                      Salford Royal Hospital Trust

                          Clive Morris CM                           Salford Royal Hospital Trust

                          Roger Tripp RT                             GMPTE

                          Simon Ashworth (SA)                   Northern Rail

                          Darren Findlay   DF                       Salford City Council

                          Mike Hilton  MH                           FIRST Buses.

                          Chris Rice  CR   (secretariat)         University of Salford

Associates        Sarah Johnson (SJ)                         GM Chamber of Commerce

                          Gloria Gabriel                                 My Lifts (Autonett UK)

                          Chris Farrell                                    Ring and Ride GMPTE

Visitors             David Barker (DB)                        David Wilson Associates

Apologies         Sean Ford                                       GMPTE

                          Steve Glazebrook                           Salford City Council

                          Ged Ward                                       FIRST Buses.

1.Welcome 

JB welcomed everyone to the meeting and especially DF and MH who were standing in for Partners who usually attend, as well as welcoming a new permanent Partner representative in Simon Ashworth who has taken over Pauline Smith’s role at Northern Trains.  SA advised the group that he would be the regular representative, with Graham Large only attending when SA was unable to do so.

At this point the Partners expressed their sincere thanks to Graham, who had been a regular and hardworking  member of the team over the past couple of years. CR was instructed to send a letter of thanks on behalf of the Partnership.       ACTION CR

Because of logistical problems regarding Pauline leaving Northern Rail earlier than intended, the planned lunch for her had been cancelled.  It was agreed that the forthcoming Christmas lunch for the Partnership members would include an invitation to Pauline to join them so that a proper “thank you and goodbye “could be made 

                                                                                                             ACTION CR

2.Minutes and matters arising

· Chris Farrell had been wrongly listed as “COLIN” on the attendance list on the last minutes – this was amended on the records

· No response yet from ARRIVA – RT supplied another name for CR to write to regarding Associate Membership                                   ACTION  CR

· Confirmation that the University Shuttle Bus Tender had been let to Blue Bird Bus and Coach and the University would be commencing a service running from Castle Irwell on Seaford Road through to Adelphi Street and all campus and car parks in between from 8am to 10pm.  This is intended to prevent students and staff moving cars around the area of the University causing congestion.   There was an official launch of the service on Monday 26th September and John Barlow attended as representative of the STP.
3. Conference 2006

· Discussion took place about various speakers to be approached and CR confirmed that Angie Robinson of the Chamber of Commerce had agreed to speak.

· Other names for CR to approach are Mike Butterworth of Peel Holdings, Ian Stewart MP (DF agreed to approach), Felicity Goodey, Jim Hulme.Action CR

· CR still looking for a top name for the after lunch speaker – names still wanted.  ACTION ALL

· One of the subjects suggested was discussion which could be lead by DAVE NEWTON, Head of Planning as part of LTP2.
· Advertising of conference to start 1st week of November

· Cost of registration agreed at £10 – which would be refunded providing delegates turned up but used to fund lunch if not.

4 Salford City Council/LSP Links 

· Minutes  were circulated of the Sustainable Transport Working Party the City Council regarding Transport and several members raised the point that the SALFORD TRAVEL PARTNERSHIP was not mentioned in respect of partnership working.  DF agreed to ensure that the STP  received minutes of any future meeting of this working party.              
· JB/CR commented that despite assurances from Members at Salford, the Partnership still felt on the outside of Council discussions and has not been integrated with the Transport discussions by officers and members. CR /DF asked to ensure that the Partnerships disappointment at this are registered

                                                                                                        Action CR/DF

· It is still felt that we do not have sufficient indication of how the City wish to integrate with the Partnership to set any formal Strategy and it is suggested we ask a City representative to attend the next meeting to try and clarify the whole issue                                                    Action DA/SG

· Clarification is also sought on when any improvements will take place on Salford Crescent Station
5.   Urban Regeneration Company Information

· Gabriel Babenko had been unable to attend the meeting but advised that there was no further information following his last attendance at the meeting.

NOTE – 1/10/05  CR advised that GB would be leaving the URC on 1/10/05

6.  GMPTE Walking and Cycling Action Plan

· Consultation on this issue to be circulated with the Minutes for action by members individually.

7.In Town Without My Car Day

· Some lively discussion took place regarding In Town With Out My Car Day, with several Partners expressing disappointment that once again, information had been received far too late and the promise that tickets would arrive at the end of the week of the 12th September was unacceptable, especially to CR who would be away on holiday at that time and be unable to issue these for use in the following week.

· It was agreed that Partners would ask the organisers/distributers of these tickets to attend a meeting late Autumn to discuss possible improvements to next years distribution and for them to register  disappointment at once again being unable to take a real role in this event.           ACTION CR

8.Future Strategy Discussions

· This has had to be deferred once again until clarification of the Partnership’s role with the City

9. Associate Member Information

The following issues were raised :

· Local Link Health /Demand Responsive transport – improved, extended service now available servicing Hope Hospital certain hours of the day as well as other extensive improvements to the geographic area.

· LTP 2 provisional document for consultation – responses by November

· It was noted there was no mention of the Partnership within the LTP document

Any other business

There was no other business – dates for the next two meetings set for October 26th and November 23rd, 2005 with the Partners only Christmas Lunch set for December 14th 

Minutes of Partners Confidential Section 2 -  To follow Separately

Websites for use : Central Salford Urban Regeneration Company

                                Http://www.Salford.com  

